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Newsletter 
No 9   8th August 2025 

From the Principal’s Desk 
Welcome back for Term 3, I hope that everyone 
had a wonderful break. I would like to begin by 
welcoming all of our new Reception students and 
their families who have joined us this term as 
part of the mid-year Reception intake. Welcome 
also to the other new students and families who 
have started with us over past couple of weeks. 
This term we also welcome Katie and Tori as our 
new Reception teachers, Vinu as our new 
Business Manager and Mark, who is stepping in 
to the Grounds person role while Ferry takes 
some long service leave. We also welcome back 
Katherine in Studio 9. Term 3 is shaping up to be 
a very term with lots of exciting things planned.  
 

On Thursday 21st August (Week 5) we will be 
holding our annual Book Week Parade in the 
gym at 9:15am. We are encouraging our students 
to dress up in their favourite book character 
costume or in this year’s Book Week theme, Book 
an Adventure. Parents are more than welcome to 
join us for the parade. 
 

Please remember that we have a Pupil Free Day 
on Friday 29th August (Week 6) and a School 
Closure Day on Monday 1st September (Week 7). 
OSHC will be open on the Pupil Free Day, but not 
on the School Closure. If you are needing care on 
the Friday, please make bookings through OSHC. 
   

Governing Council is a wonderful way to become 
involved in the school community and to learn 
more about the way our school operates. 
Currently we have two vacancies on our 
Governing Council which we would be happy to 
fill if possible. We meet twice a term after hours 
to discuss the school, our improvement priorities 
and financial reports. The Governing Council is a 
great way to contribute and help us to build our 
parent support networks and community events. 
If you are interested in joining Governing Council, 
please contact the front office. 
 

 As I mentioned in our final newsletter last term, 
we have begun the process of planning for the 
2026 school year. Do you have a child at home 
who is turning 5 in 2026? If you do, have you 
completed an expression of interest form to start 
the enrolment process for them? Term 1 
Reception intake offers for 2026 are already 
being sent out to families and if you do not have 
an expression of interest form submitted, we 
may not be able to guarantee a place for your 
child. Please contact the office urgently if you 
need to enroll your child. 
 
Russell Barwell 
Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 2025 21st July – 26th September 
 

August  11th – 15th  National Science week 
  16th – 22nd Book Week 
  29th   Pupil Free Day 
 
September 1st  School Closure Day  
  4th  Father’s Day Stall  
  19th  School Photo Day 

   



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 

 

T15 & T16 Garden Project 
In investigations, T15 and T16 have been learning about what makes a great garden. 

So far, we have investigated how gardens make us feel and imagined what a life without gardens would be like. 
We have explored our school and noticed the plants, animals and features that make up our great school 

gardens, and explored the history of how they were made. 
Our next steps are to plan our very own garden in the space behind T15 and T16. Carissa will be joining us weekly 

to teach students about native Indigenous gardens, and later in the term, we will be exploring some native 
Indigenous gardens at other schools 

. We are so excited to see students’ ideas continue to grow, and watch our class garden come to life in term 3 
and 4! 



 

 
 

 

  

 
 
  



 

 
 

 

 

 
 
  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 
 


